A Note to Father . . .

Letter Avalanche Rolls King o' Hearts

UO NOTE TO DADS

Winning letter by Nelda Rohrbach, freshman in arts and letters: Dear Dad,

It's coming again! It's on the way! I mean that special day when each of us Oregon University students hopes to have his or her particular pal with him on Valentine's day. The dates for the annual Dads' day festivities this year have been set for the 13th, 14th, and 15th of February of 1942. I've made many plans for us so I certainly hope that you will accept the webfoot's invitation. If you aren't able to spend all three days, why even one or two of those days would be just wonderful.

Let me tell you about the many events we have scheduled in your honor this year. One of the highlights will be the exciting Oregon-Oregon State basketball game to be played here at Eugene on Saturday night. If you wanted to, we could go to the Oregon - Washington swimming meet, too. A special luncheon will be held on Saturday at John Straub Memorial hall welcoming all the incoming dads during the weekend, and I know that you would have a good time. Oh yes, Dorothy Walthers, our typical "hearts and lace" girl, will be on hand to meet you at the luncheon, and she really is a beauty.

You have heard about the flood from the McKenzie river last fall term and also about the silver thaw which we were subjected to lately. But now we are holding up everything and waiting anxiously for a flood of Oregon Dads. We can promised you that there won't be any "cold" reception either. So remember the dates and please try to arrange your plans so that you can be with us to make our Dads' day a complete success.

Education Men Attend Principals' Conference

Three faculty members from the school of education leave for Cottage Grove this morning to attend the yearly conference of elementary school principals. Dr. Hugh B. Wood, H. M. Shafer, and H. W. Bernard are making the trip to hear the morning program presented by Harold Sprague, principal of the elementary school at Cottage Grove, and his faculty.

Cottage Grove is one of the schools belonging to the Oregon cooperative curriculum study project. Regional principal conferences take place approximately a a week apart, in five Oregon schools during the early spring.

Initial Bill

(Continued from page one) the trumpet part to the E-flat clarinet as is often done. This will be the heaviest number of the program.

Light Numbers

Lightest numbers of the program will be the waltz, "Wine, Women, and Song" by Johann Strauss, and the Hungarian Dances Nos. 5, 6, and 7, by Johannes Brahms.

The remainder of the concert will consist of Humperdink's overture to his fairy-tale opera, "Hansel and Gretel," built around the famous "Dream Pantomime," and Rimsky-Korsakov's "Capriceio Espagnol."

An initial bell in the annual Dads' day celebration will be sounded when Oregon students write their letters to their fathers. The two letters were chosen best in a contest of which awarded the winners 1942 Oreganas.

Last year letters were written by houses and gathered and mailed together. This year, however, letter writing will be entirely voluntary. A total of 809 letters were sent last year.

Judges of the letter contest were members of the Dads' day committee, Nancy Riesch, letter chairman, announced. They were assisted by Dr. R. D. Horn, associate professor of English.

Highlight of the celebration, held this year February 13, 14, and 15, will be the basketball game between Oregon and Oregon State. A swimming meet will also be held between Oregon and Washington.

Dorothy Walthers, chosen Valentine Girl, will be hostess during the weekend. She will be presented at a luncheon at John Straub Memorial hall.

Programs Star Musical Talent

Radio programs by student musicians for next week, as announced by George Hopkins, professor of piano, will feature two singers, one pianist, and a woodwind ensemble.

Monday evening at 8 o'clock, Meryl Corbett, contralto, will sing a group of sacret songs including "The Good Shepherd" by de Water, "Spirit of God" by Neidlinger, and "The Lord Is My Light" by Speaks. Her accompanist will be Margery Pengra.

Emery Hobson, pianist, will play "Mazurka" by Hopkins, "Nocturne in C-sharp minor" by Chopin, and "Tango" by Albeniz-Hopkins at 8:40 the same eve-

Members of the ensemble which will play Tuesday evening include Byron Hoyt, flute, Ralph McKenzie, oboe, Margery Williams, bassoon and piano, Wilma Flemming, saxophone, and John Stehn, Norman Richards, and Dean Forbes, clarinets. Their program includes The First Trio by Hugienin, Trio No. 1 by Mozart, and Quartet by Goepfart.

Geraldine Barry, soprano, will sing Wednesday evening at 8:40. Her program has not been announced.

Victory 'V' Sign Revealed as Old In Co-op Posters

V for Victory is usually considered an innovation of our present world conflict, but a look at the posters now on display on the Co-op store balcony reveal that V was an expression of the first major conflict of this century.

V for Invest is the theme of a poster from the collection of M. F. McClain, manager of the Co-op. He gathered the posters just after the last war.

Thirteen other posters concerning liberty bonds are also on display. Some of the most outstanding American artists of that time made these posters, according to Mr. McClain.

The signs were collected from various stores and buildings, Mr. McClain said. None of them were from the Co-op, as it was closed most of the time during the war.

DAD TOLD

Winning letter by Chuck Sullivan, senior in history: Dear Dad:

Spring vacation has just been put on the "used to be" list along with such things as washing machines, radios, and rubber tires, so I won't be coming home for the usual springtime visit. That makes this year's Dads' day invitation really mean something.

Examinations are being crowded together, social affairs are dribbling off a bit, and there's a generally felt need for a good loosening up with a visit from you. Then, too, there are any number of things to be talked

Probably the pressure isn't any easier on you than on us, so the visit will give us both a chance to clear our heads, renew our fellowship, and relax.

That's what Dads' day is for anyhow. We'll go to the basketball game against Oregon State and take in the Oregon-Washington swimming meet, both of which should be crammed full of fun. And, of course, there's the Dads' day luncheon with plenty of good food-and no long-winded after-dinner speakers!

So come along and help us splash a bit of good cheer on the campus. Remember, one-half of Dads' day is D-A-D. You're the one who makes it a success.

Love, P.S. It's February 13, 14, and

State Defense Group Meets on UO Campus

Members of the state committee for national defense met on the campus this week to discuss their program in the present situation.

Miss Ava B. Milam, dean of home economics at Oregon State, and Mrs. Eleanor Oehler, director of home management houses at Oregon State, met here with Miss Mabel Wood, head of the home economics department.

State to Quiz

(Continued from page one) in general fire fighting methods and smoke chasing.

"There's a real threat of sabotage in forests this summer," Mr. Woods said during a visit to the employment office Friday, "and only about 60 per cent of the men who fought fires last summer will be available for work this summer. That is why we are lining up men in advance this year."

Pay

*All prospective fire fighters will have to take the training before the fire season starts. The jobs will pay \$125 a month, plus room, and will take them to all parts of the state.

There is still time for students to sign up for these jobs so that they may be placed in the training schedule, Miss Janet Smith, employment secretary, said. Registration will be handled in the employment office. More than eighty have registered to date.

Professor Schroeder will conduct the spring classes. He has charge of the famed "Red Hats" who have fought fires in the state for two years.

A 17-year-old girl received a degree from Tulane in 1941.

Coeds Crown

Coronation ceremonies for the King of Hearts will take place at the Kappa Alpha Theta sorority house 4:15 Tuesday afternoon, Betty Kincaid, chairman of the annual Heart Hop. announced.

The men's candidate receiving the highest number of votes in the election Monday will reign from the King's throne and

the two with the next highest number of votes will act as his Knaves.

The election is to be held all day Monday in front of the College Side. Every coed buying a ticket to the dance will be entitled to cast her vote for a nominee. The ticket also admits a couple to dance at the Alpha Delta Pi, Chi Omega, Delta Gamma, and Kappa Alpha Theta sorority houses from 3:30 to 5:30.

Coeds will select a King of Hearts from one of these men: John Landsrud, Don Vernier, Bob Koch, Stan Weber, Bob Simpson, Wes Carpenter, Ed Pochler, Merrit Kufferman, Art Davis, Bill Freiwald, Bob Jackson, Dave Ewing, Dave Holmes, Bill Farrell.

Frank Lyon, Eldon Lee, Jim Harrison, Bill Haley, Clinton Childs, Leon Barde, Frank Lockwood, Jim Kinersly, Johnny Mead, Ernest Short, Bud Putnam, and Dick Moshofsky.

Condon Clubbers Leave: To Hunt Coast Rocks

About 50 persons leave today for the geology field trip to the Oregon coast. A group of members from Condon club, honor seciety will assist Dr. Lloyd W. Staples, who leads the trip. "A sort of travelers' aid society," Dr. Staples explains. The club members will wear their new arm bands, a band of blue cloth with a white C upon it.

The group will travel about 300 miles to make their studies. They will cover the Oregon coast from Bay Ocean to Florence. In the spring there will be another field trip from Florence to Coos Bay.

The group will return Sunday. They will spend Saturday night in Netarts.

Pledge Announced

Connie Fullmer has been pledged by Alpha Omicron Pi sorority, according to the office of the dean of women.

Average expenses of students at Yale are estimated at \$1,800.

Plans Complete For Heart Hop

Final preparations for the Heart Hop to be held Tuesday afternoon from 3:30 to 5:30 were completed Friday with the selection of 11 chaperones who will be guests of the Alpha Delta Pi, Chi Omega, Delta Gamma, or Kappa Alpha Theta houses, Stephanie Peterson, chairman of the guest list, announced.

Already the Delta Delta Delta and Chi Omega houses have gone 100 per cent in the ticket sale to the girl-date-boy dance, and more houses are expected to follow suit before the traditional event, Elizabeth Hecht, ticket chairman, said.

The dance is sponsored by the YWCA sophomore commission. Guests will include Mrs. C. A. Barnes, chairman of the YW advisory board; Mrs. E. E. DeCou, YW secretary; Mrs. Hazel P. Schwering, and Mrs. Alice B. Macduff, deans of women; Miss Janet Smith, head of the employment bureau.

Other guests are Miss Florence Alden, head of the physicaleducation department; Miss Mabel Wood, head of the home economics department; Mrs. Agnes Hansen, Kappa Alpha Theta housemother; Mrs. Clara Van Tassel, Chi Omega housemother; Mrs. Arthur Miner, Delta Gamma housemother; and Mrs. Lucy Perkins, Alpha Delta Pi housemother.

Girdle Gabfest Open

College scholarships and cash awards are offered to girls by the makers of Flexees, foundation garments. Top prizes which are applicable on college tuition anywhere are: \$300, \$200, and \$100. Cash awards are: four of \$25, 20 of \$10, and 20 of \$5 each.

The subject: "Why a young figure needs a foundation garment," is to be treated in 100 words on the official entry blank available in all corset departments.

COMPLETE Sport Equipment for every

SPORT OCCASION

30% OFF

All ski equipment now reduced at 30%. Other sport supplies at reasonable prices and always we offer you a complete stock to choose from.



TROEH'S

EUGENE'S FINEST AND MOST COMPLETE SPORTS STORE

Corner 6th and Willamette

Phone 1736